  Watertown Township Board Meeting

August 8, 2018
Worvie called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Valentine, Nelson, Pyles, Schlosser & Worvie were present.  Fire Chief Dumka, Zoning Administrator and Sixteen (16) guests also attended.

Pyles read the July 11, 2018 meeting minutes.  With no objections or corrections, Supervisor Worvie
Instructed that the minutes would stand approved.       Pyles then read the meeting minutes from the July election meeting. With one correction of the date from 2017 to 2018.
Kaitlin Allen: Came to discuss her pallet fence. The permit along with the pictures provided is nothing like what is being done. Board stands behind Zoning Admin Sparks’ cease and desist order. The fence needs to come down and a new permit needs to be obtained before a new fence can go up.





















        Road Millage Survey: With what surveys were returned, either in person, by mail, or by email 78.4% of the public would not support a road millage, 18.9% would support, and 2.7% that returned a survey stayed neutral because they have property here but cannot vote here.
Fire Report: Before Dumka gave his report, Pyles stated that Schlosser and she attended the July Fire Business meeting and she attended the August Fire Business meeting. She went over the topics discussed at those meetings and stated that since the July meeting the Chief has come up to date on turning in fire runs to her, 2018 state report has been brought current, 2017 state report is underway, the supply closet where the electrical boxes are at has been cleaned and boxes are now clear, all employee files have been made current with the clerk, and Smith has been added to the burn permit list.  Dumka Reported on the new way he will report fire runs at the meeting to avoid in any confusion. He then reported on 6 runs made in the month of July; 1 boat accident, 2 pole fires, 1 assist to Mayville, 1 down wire, and 1 assist to North Branch. Dumka discussed some different avenues for a grass rig, Worvie stated he would like it in writing. 5 new sets of turnout gear are being purchased. Steve Stokes retired from the fire dept. Dumka asked that the board would appoint Chad Tumblin as a Captain now that the department was down to 2 officers. Pyles made a motion to appoint Chad Tumblin, with 5 years on the department, to Captain. Schlosser seconded the motion. Motion carried.  Dumka then stated after 17years on the department he would be retiring with October 31st 2018 being his last day.
















  Zoning Report: Sparks reported that there will 2 people on the docket for the September free variance meeting. Permits were written for 3 pole buildings and 1 deck.




















                                                  Blight Report:  Pyles reported that in July there were 2 new cases, 1 violation written, 1 ticket written which will result in a court case on August 29th, 5 cases came into compliance and closed, and 10 extensions were issued.














                                  Library Report:  Pyles stated the library has been repainted and there were a lot of compliments. Memoirs night will take place on 9-11-18, The third annual Craft show will take place 10-13-18. Library had 85 patrons in the month of July.
Treasurer’s Report: Schlosser presented the treasurer’s report with the following balances on 07/31/2018:

General Fund

     $   133,110.38
Library Account

              1,940.30


Fire Dept. Reserve Fun              72,454.65
Trust & Agency

                 142.95
Tax Collections
                         14,218.54
Certificates of Deposit


63529               $10,004.18

63530                 18,011.17

60726                 24,599.91
Pyles motioned to approve Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Report:  Worvie had reported that gravel work on Swaffer had been done. Roadside brush cutting and mowing is more than half done. Worvie stated that the pipe from the old merry go round at Murphy Park needs to be covered. Worvie then shared info on a class for the board that will take place in Frankenmuth on Oct 2nd for anyone wanting to attend. 

























                     Trustee Nelson: Nelson then stated she had noticed the pipe at Murphy Park but Worvie had already covered it.  Nelson also stated that something needs to be done about the parking situation at the park. People are parking in front of the no parking signs and in the handicap spot.





                                                                                               


Trustee Valentine:  Valentine reported on a green Chevy truck with a topper that keeps running the stop sign at Fostoria and Millington Rd. Police have been notified by the resident that brought up this issue. Valentine stated that the Planning Commission will be working on their bylaws and working on the master plan. She asked when the moratoriums need to be renewed for wind and solar. She also stated that they had their first Parks and Recs committee meeting.













Clerk’s Report:  Pyles submitted the August vouchers as follows: General Fund $12,158.18; Library Fund $2,041.13, Fire Fund $385.62.  Nelson motioned to approve the vouchers and have checks drawn on the same.  Motion seconded by Valentine.  Motion carried. Pyles gave an update on the August 7th election. She submitted a bid for new gravel on the driveway; Worvie wants to get the culvert fixed before we go forward the gravel. Pyles stated that she was asked to speak at the November Mayville Chamber of Commerce meeting. Pyles stated she would do so and bring up some upcoming events that will be held in Watertown Township.                                                                                                                                                                                             
Public Comment: Rick Shank had announced that he had bought 4 buildings in Otter Lake and was looking for some advice in what to do with them.  Mark Valentine apologized for his statements that he had made to another visitor during the meeting. Valentine has been coming to the meetings for 20 years and has always followed meeting protocol. Valentine then expressed to Dumka he wished he didn’t want him to leave.                                                                          









                                                                     Pyles made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Nelson seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.       

Minutes prepared by:  Malisa Pyles,  Clerk

_________________________________                          
_______________________________ 

Frank Worvie         Township Supervisor                                         Malisa Pyles,              Township Clerk

